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Office of Puolic Relations 

Salve Regina 
The Newport College 

Newport, Rhode Island 02840 
Published for the Colleg_e Community on a weekly basis by the Office of Public Relations. Deadline Tuesday, NOON. 

Volume 10 No. 4 October 1, 1981 

THANK YOU! 

The Admissions Staff wishes to thank all the members of the College 
Community for their ass.istance in helping to make the Open House 
Program a success again this year. Approximately 1,000 people had 
the opportunity to visit the Campus and become acquainted with the 
College. 

MINDPOWER 
Preserve it . Support quality education, 

Next week you may be hearing and seeing the slogan "America's Energy 
is Mindpower ••.. Support our colleges and universities." The week of 
October 3-11 has been designated as "Mindpower Week" by the Council 
for Advancement and Support of Education. The purpose is to focus 
attention on the importance of higher education; the goal is to strength- ­
en support, on many different levels, for our nation's colleges and 
universities. Salve is participating with 1100 other colleges and uni­
versities in this observance. Though next week is a special celebration, 
the campaign continues throughout the year until July '82. 

You will be hearing more about this campaign observance on campus, in 
our literature, and in the media locally and statewide. If you would 
like more information, e.g., camera-ready art, campaign slogans, back­
ground material, to use with your organization or in public speaking, 
please don't hesitate to call the Public Relations Office. Your help 
in carrying this important message to others is greatly appreciated. 

WHAT'S THE FUTURE OF SPECIAL EDUCATION? 

FUTURE OF SPECIAL EDUCATION TO BE ADDRESSED BY NOTED EDUCATOR 

The "Future of Special Education" is the topic of an address to be given 
by noted educator Larry Lieberman on October 6, 1981, at O'Hare Academic Center. 
The free lecture, organized by the Rhode Island Council for Exceptional 
Children, will begin at 7:30 p.m, 



WHAT'S THE FUTURE OF SPECIAL EDUCATION?(CONTINUED) 

Mr. Lieberman has addressed audiences nationwide on special education 
issues. A college professor, he is also associate editor of the Journal 
of Learning Disabilities . Issues discussed on October 6 at Salve will be 
of particular interest to teachers and parents. The lecture is free. 

President of the Rhode Island Council for Exceptional Children is Dr. Daniel 
McGregor, an associate professor of special education at Salve. The Newport 
College is noted for having a large and active Student Chapter of the Rhode 
Island Council for Exceptional Children. 

BLOOD DRIVE 

Our next blood drive shall be held Wednesday, October 7, 1981, in O'Hare 
Academic Center in the student lounge from 10 a.m.-3 p.m. We hope we shall 
have the best response yet . Be sure to keep October 7 in mind as an important 
day. 

ILLEGAL PARKING 

The Newport Police Department has informed the college Security Office 
that many cars are being parked illegally on the streets adjacent to the 
college. 

Cars are being parked too close to the street corner, obstructing the 
intersection, parking diagonally off the street on the sidewalks and park­
ing against normal traffic flow pattern. (Left wheel to curb.) 

Vehicles which are illegally parked will be ticketed by the Newport Police 
Department . Illegally parked cars which present a safety hazard to the 
community will be ticketed and towed. 

SAFETY NOTE: 

Remember, personal safety is your responsibility. Streets adjacent to the 
college are continuously congested with parked vehicles. 

Students walking in the street when going to or coming from class present 
a very hazardous situation. 

It is also illegal to walk in or on the road in the state of Rhode Island. 

Life is precious , Preserve it! 

Never leave valuables such as pocketbooks, cameras, briefcases lying on 
the seat of your car. Place valuables in the trunk of your car or take 
them with you. 

Personal property safety is your responsibility. Don't be a victim of 
your carelessness. 
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CAMPUS MINISTRY 

The Sunday 6:30 p.m. liturgy this weekend, October 4th, will be a special 
liturgy celebrated by Rev. Robert Knapp. The Mass will be held in the Great 
Hall of Ochre Court and will be followed by a talk, refreshments and a media 
presentation. The theme for the evening is "Christian Living in the Eighties." 
All are most welcome to attend, 

On Tuesday, October 6th, Rev, James Flynn will be offering two identical 
sessions on "Making Moral Decisions" in Room 260 of O'Hare. The first 
session will begin at 12:30 p . m. and the second at 6:30 p.m. Everyone is 
encouraged to attend these worthwhile sessions. 

On Thursday, October 8th, the second Sunrise Service of the semester will 
be held on the Cliff Walk in front of McAuley Hall. The time will be ac­
cording to the sunrise. Coffee, juice and donuts will be served at The 
Gatehouse following the Service. 

COMING EVENT: On Campus Retreat conducted by Reverend Robert 
Knapp 

FACULTY NEWS 

DATES: October 17 and 18, Saturday and Sunday 
LOCATION: The Gatehouse - Campus Ministry Office 

PLEASE CALL #302 OR STOP BY THE GATEHOUSE TO CONFIRM 
A PLACE. 

Sister Arlene Woods, R.S.M. has completed her work leading to a second 
Master's Degree in the Field of Art. This Degree is in Art History from 
Columbia University, New York City. Sister Arlene specialized in Early 
Medieval Art. 

Dr. James Hersh gave a lecture on "The Ethnic Unconscious" to the First 
Baptist Church of America (Providence) Friday night, September 25th. This 
is the topic Dr. Hersh researched during his sabbatical. 

DOING COLLEGE PHOTOGRAPHY 

The Public Relations Office, on a routine basis, makes all assignments 
for photographic coverage of College events. This policy remains the 
same as last year. If you have special requests, please call Susan 
Closter-Godoy in the Public Relations Office, located on the third floor 
in Ochre Court , Extensions are 208/299 

VOTER REGISTRATION 

Any member of the College Community living in Rhode Island may register 
by contacting Senator McKenna . Please notify Senator McKenna in advance 
if you want to register outside Newport County so that he can obtain the 
necessary papers. (Ext. 285/286) 
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MILEY COFFEE SHOP 

The Coffee Shop in Miley Hall, ground level, is now open Monday through 
Friday, 9 a.m . -3 p . m. A light breakfast is available. Luncheon offerings 
are: Delli sandwiches, salads, "Homemade daily specials" and desserts. 

CAMPUS SHUTTLE 

The Campus Shuttle van is now available to resident students between 6:00 
and 11:00 p . m., Monday through Thursday for transportation to or from 
evening classes. Students residing in satellite resident halls may call 
847-6650 (on campus, extension 200) giving their name, location and des­
tination to the security officer . The shuttle van will be sent to pick 
up those students for transportation to or from class only. 

Students residing in the area of Esplanade, Renfrew, Purgatory Roads and 
Shore Drive may utilize the Eastgate shuttle vans. 

ATTENTION NEW STUDENTS!! 
COLLEGE HEALTH FORMS AND RUBELLA CERTIFICATES: 

All new students, whether part-time or full-time are required to complete 
the College Health Form made available to them during their admission process. 
Reminder notices were mailed to those who had not met this requirement by 
August. Those who have still not submitted these completed forms must re­
port to Ms o Mary K. Connell, Nurse Practitioner, in The College Health 
Office within the week. 

COMMUTER STUDENTS 

ACADEMIC CALENDAR 1981-1982 

Your calendar may be picked up in the Student Development Office, 3rd Floor, 
Ochre Court, 8:30-11:30 a.m. and 1:00-4:00 p.m., Monday through Friday. 

SENIOR PORTRAITS 

Those seniors planning to graduate in May 1982 are scheduling their portrait 
sessions now , Photographers recommended are: 

Armor Studio of Photography 
2701 East Main Road 
Portsmouth, Rhode Island, Telephone 683-3754 

Gallo Studios 
204 Thames Street 
Newport, Rhode Island, Telephone 846-5525 

Glossy black and white prints are due on January 22, 1982. Submit to James 
Bilello, Box #912 0 
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STUDENT CREDENTIAL FOLDER 

The Career Planning and Placement Office encourages all seniors to begin a 
Placement Credential Folder o The Credential folder is a permanent, pro­
fessional record of personal information and letters of reference which 
seniors have on file to be forwarded to prospective employers or graduate 
schools upon request . Most employers request a copy of the student's 
Credential folder when they are interested in a student for full-time em­
ployment. Seniors, you may pick up your Credential packet in the Career 
Services Office, O'Hare, Room 121. 

COLLEGE ACTIVITY NOTICES 

Freshman Elections 

Freshman Class elections will be held all day on Tuesday, October 6, in 
O'Hare Lobby. 

Freshman/New Student Register 

The New Student Register has arrived. Students who have purchased a copy 
may pick it up at the Office of College Activities weekdays from 1:00 p.m. 
to 4:00 p.m. 

Boathouse Entertainment 

Tonight, October 1, Newport Folksinger, Caroline Hannan will perform at 
the Boathouse from 8:00-10:00 p.m. "Scoop the D.J." will follow from 
10:30 p cm. - 12:30 a omo Admission is 50¢ for both events. All welcome. 

Film Pass 

A pass to all Tuesday night films at the Boathouse is available at the Office 
of College Activities, Miley Hall. The cost of the pass is $7.00 ($20.00 
value) which includes any films added during the year. 

Boathouse Pub and Cafe Hours 

NEWS BULLETIN 

Monday 
Tuesday 
Wednesday 
Thursday 
Friday 

9:00 -
8:00 -
9:00 -
8:00 -
2:30 -
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12:00 
12:00 Film Night 
12:00 
12:30 a.m. Live Entertainment/DJ 
5:30 Faculty/Student Hour 
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SPORTS SCENE 

The men's soccer team dropped a 7-0 decision to Bridgewater last Saturday. 
The men will be looking for their first win of the season this Saturday 
against Curry College - home - 1:00 p.m. 

The women's tennis team captured the first win of Salve's 1981-82 sports 
season defeating Albertus Magnus 6-1. In two other matches, RIC and Curry 
College were both victorious. Next home match is this Saturday at 1:00 p.m. 
against Dean Junior College. 

SPORTS CALENDAR 

Men's Soccer vs. Curry College 
Women's Soccer vs. Colby Sawyer 
Women's Tennis vs. Dean Junior College 
Men's Soccer vs. Connecticut College JV 
Men's Soccer vs. Roger Williams College 
Women's Soccer vs. U.R.I. 
Women's Soccer vs. Plymouth State 
Women's Soccer vs. R.I.C. 
Women's Tennis will attend State Tournment 

AUDITIONS 

1:00 
2:00 
1:30 
3:30 
3:30 
3:30 
1:30 
3:30 
1:30 

OCTOBER 

p.m. HOME 3 
p.m. AWAY 3 
p.m. HOME 3 
p.m. HOME 9 
p.m. AWAY 6 
p.m. HOME 7 
p.m. HOME 10 
p.m. AWAY 12 
p.m. AWAY 9-11 

Interested in auditioning for the "Christmas Cabaret"? For those who are, 
there will be a meeting Thursday, October 1st, 4:00-6:00 p.m. to get 
information, advice, and assistance in order to prepare for the auditions. 
AUDITIONS will be held Tuesday, October 6, 4:00-6:00 p.m. The meeting and 
auditions will be held in the Little Theatre at Mercy Hall. For further 
information, contact Deborah Greene at 849-4023. 

THEATRE COMPANY UPDATE 

The Newport College Theatre Company starts work for the 1981-82 school year 
with the following coordinators: 

Assistanc to the Director - Joe Caufield 
Music/Voice - Donna Mesite, Doug Bowdin 
Technical Director - Pam Graham 
Make-up Design - Kathy Sylvia 
Publicity - Deborah Greene 

STUDENT MUSICIANS WANTED 

- Music/Instrumental - Jackie Byrne 
- Dance - Monique Lareau 
- Costume Design - Kathy Barry 
- Business Manager - David Moske 
- House Manager - Judy Clarke 

The Bellevue-Newport Health Center on Bellevue Avenue invites students to 
sing or play instruments for the patients at the center. Anyone interested 
in this volunteer work should contact Linda Trzyzewski at 849-6600. 
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OCTOBER CALANDER OF EVENTS 

October 1 - October 17 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER l 

Cocktail Party 

Evelyn Wood Re-ading 
Course 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 2 

Board of Directors 
National Judicial College 
Dinner & Lecture 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 3 

Parents' Weekend registration 

Cocktail Hour 

Dinner/Dance 

SUNDAY. OCTOBER 4 

Liturgy 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 5 

Math Competency Exam 

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 6 

Freshmen Class Election 

"Future of Special 
Education" 

"Making Moral Decisions" 
Rev. James Flynn 

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 7 

Blood Drive 

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 8 

Sunrise Service 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 9 

EACUBO luncheon & 
meeting 

NEWSBULLETIN 

Ochre Court 

O'Hare 

Ochre Court 

O'Hare 

Ochre Court 

Ochre Court 

Ochre Court 

O'Hare auditorium 

O'Hare lobby 

O'Hare auditorium 

O'Hare, Room 260 

O'Hare 

Cliff Walk at 
McAuley 

Ochre Court 
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6-8 p.m. 

7-9 p.m. 

6:30 p.m. 

9-11 a.m. 

6:30 p.m. 

7:30 p.m. 

9 & 10 a.m. 

4-6 p.m. 

All Day 

7:30 p.m. 

12:30 & 6:30 p.m. 

10 a.m.-3 p.m. 

All Day 

October 1, 1981 



MONDAY, OCTOBER 12 

Columbus Day - Holiday 

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 14 

Alumni Planning Meeting 

C.EoC. Meeting 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 17 

New York Trip 

Alumn:i Lounge 

Miley Conference Room 

LITURGY 

7 p.m. 

8 p.m, 

6 a.m . -10 p .m. 
leave from Miley 

Daily Liturgies: 7:00 a.m. and 12:00 Noon in the Ochre Court Chapel 

Weekend Liturgies: 

Saturday: 5:00 p . m, in the Ochre Court Chapel 
5:00 p.m. at Eastgate 

Sunday: 9:00 and 10:00 a.m . in the Ochre Court Chapel 
6:30 p.m. in the Great Hall - Ochre Court 

Residence Hall Liturgies: 

Monday: 8:00 p . m, October 5 in Ochre Lodge 

' ' 

Salve Regina - The Newport College does not discriminate on the basis of age, 
sex, race, religion, color, national or ethnic origin, or handicap in the 
administration of its admissions policies, educational policies, or financial aid 
programs. 
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